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Orange County 





Football Officials Association

BOARD MEETING MINUTES
June 27, 2018


SVEA Offices 25201 Paseo De Alicia, #150, Laguna Hills, CA  92653
BOARD ATTENDEES:

Mark Andrews

Brian Brennan
 Chad Wilson

Greg Crook

Marc Harrison








Frank Werner
             Jeff Roberts




Dave Bautista

Tony Bryant
ABSENT:  Bob Yoakum
NON-BOARD ATTENDEES:  Paul Caldera, Andy Bruer
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by President Frank Werner. Quorum Established.  The minutes, financial report and this meeting’s agenda were approved before we started business.  Motion to approve by Chad Wilson.
Seconded, Brian Brennan. May minutes and current financials were approved unanimously.

Officials Forum:

No Comments
President’s Report (Frank Werner) Frank reported that we are on the 3rd year of our contract with CFOA.  We are in the 3rd year of our $2.00 pay raise per game.  Mike Ostini will be the liaison for the contract negotiations upcoming.  Frank said each Southern Section unit should submit three to five statements about the importance of a significant pay raise for football officials.
Background checks were discussed and our pending from a legal case in Pennsylvania concerning officials. After this case has been decided, the California legislation will probably take action depending upon the PA outcome. Life Scan
would be the best company to perform this service.  CFOA in any event would like consistency if this ever becomes a requirement.  Discussion of CFOA mechanics book being rewritten and will become available in 2019 for our usage.

Camp Oxy is still soliciting officials but referees must pay to attend.  CIF has created a new social media position.

Secretary /Treasurer’s Report (Greg Crook) Greg handed out bank statements and discussed the major expenses coming up in the near future, $16,500 for the assignor’s salary and the 50% final balance on the CFOA packets amounting  to $3,776.25.  Membership stands at 233 as of June 27th.
Vice-President (Jeff Roberts)  
  Jeff stated the annual pizza party will be held after elections on September 18th at All Star Pizza.
Instructional/Ratings Chairman (Chad Wilson) Chad wanted to commend Andy Bruer for his efforts with first year officials.  At the CFOA meeting, Steve Coover discussed new rules.  Players will be sent off the field for illegal pads and uniform violations.  Last year this process was used in Ohio during the first two weeks for the season.  Players and coaches responded well.  Commendations to Mark Andrews for his video efforts.  July 24th will be the instructors meeting where the class design for teaching will be established.  Classification test will be take August 1st and will be taken by crews.  Steve Coover, Steve Castillio and Glen Martinez will be at the August 15th meeting.  Classification test is already in.  Ratings-68 applications were turned in.  Personnel issue-will be discussed at Executive Session.  Final numbers for applications stood at 17-HL, LJ-10, BJ-9, DF-18, R-16, U-16.  The appeal process was discussed what it should be and what it will be.  All observations to be completed by seventh week of the season. The Bar exam will be taken the night of nominations, make up test Bar exam will be the night of the fifth meeting.  Discussion about vending organizations and how they 
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should present themselves to us was discussed.  It was agreed that each vendor must provide a gift card of $50 for a drawing for OCFOA members and provide discounts on sales to be able to sell merchandise to our members.  
Assignor (Paul Caldera) Paul stated Edison Passing League has been assigned.  Turn backs will be reassigned in the next two days.  Marina Passing Tournament at 7/15, Huntington Beach, 7/21, and Irvine 7/21.  Tustin has a 4-way scrimmage 8/10.  There are 9 Saturday games this year and that includes 8 man games.  Seven- man games for 2018 stand at 32.  Paul stated his assignment process would be to complete week 0 first, then all 7-man games, and crew assignments will be next.  He will present this to us August 1st.        
OLD BUSINESS 
Jeff Roberts handed out referee renewal policy.  Discuss ensued.  Board member white hats agreed to be reviewed this season as a test for the procedure.  Motion carried unanimously.  
NEW BUSINESS
Nominations for awards was requested by Greg by August 1st. Packet distribution will be from 5pm-8pm on 7/2 at the Jserra park and ride,7/3 at Columbus Middle school in Tustin, and 7/5 at the Orangethorpe and Magnolia Park and ride in Fullerton.  Dave Bautista presented coins with inscriptions to replace the certificates and watches we present now.  Dave will get us a prototype in the near future. 
NEXT MEETING DATE/TIME – August 1, 2018 5:30 p.m., Los Aliso Intermediate School, Mission Viejo.
ADJOURNMENT – 7:40 p.m.to Executive Session
Respectfully Submitted
Greg Crook
Secretary/Treasurer
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